Ground-Truthing Drifter Data
In 2006, besides a system wide deployment and two Chops deployments we also did some ground-truthing of drifter data. In 2005 during low flow conditions and to a lesser extant in 2006 [pre grass deployments] in medium flow conditions, our drifters would hang up fairly frequently in rice or grass or mud and we would spend a lot of time cycling around the tributaries by boat freeing them up. This posed the question of how accurate were the long transit times downstream. 
In 2006 during low-medium flows, our intern Simon Beirne rode the tides up and down in his canoe sheparding two drifters on each river. He would make a run from a point where the tributary entered the Bay and follow the drifters up and then back down. This would be repeated starting at the top of tidewater and riding down then back up. If it looked a drifter would get stuck, he would note this and on which side of the river it occurred. With the exception of the Kennebec and the upper Androscoggin he mostly ended up within a few hundred yards of where he started. This confirms that in low-medium flow conditions, typical for most of the year, that residence times are in fact quite long as there is little inflow and thus, little net downstream gain. Accompanying photographs show examples of inflows to the Abbagadassett and Cathance Rivers taken at the time. If you imagine that downstream movement must in large part be a function of inflow and there isn’t much, it makes sense that for a large part of the year we essentially have the same water in these smaller rivers sloshing back and forth.
On the LANDSAT images showing ground-truth drifter tracks. The red lines indicate upstream movement and the white lines indicate downstream movement.

Ground-truthing took place from August 18-September 14, 2006.

